
1 

 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2020 ISSUE 360 

 IN THIS EDITION Newsletter Contact: 

Tell us about your Lockdown Stories, who or what have you 
been especially grateful for?  

Send your village photos for the newsletter. 
   

Get in touch: Juvina Janik 

NEW EMAIL: info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Telephone: 07935320677 
 

For business adverts, please use the same contact as above. 

The deadline for the next Newsletter, Edition 361 (OCT/NOV 20) is: 
10TH SEPTEMBER 

 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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TOP STORIES 
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Next planned PC Meetings: 13th Aug & 10th Sept via Zoom 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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We are living in very challenging, uncertain times and travel may be the last thing on your mind right 

now.  On the other hand, you may be day-dreaming about far away shores, wishing you were enjoying 

holidays with friends or family... 

Please like and follow my Facebook page for holiday inspiration, travel advice and offers and please 

consider me when you are ready to book your next getaway, whether that is in the UK, Europe or long 

haul.  #staysafe 

Facebook: @melonhols  Email: melissa@melonholidays.com  Call: 0800 031 5209 

I create the holiday.  You create the memories. 

https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=melon%20holidays&epa=SEARCH_BOX
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THANK YOU 
As the Government freezes the easing of lockdown and we 
continue in our ‘new normal’ the Parish Council would like 
to thank all those adhering to social distancing guidelines to 
the best of their ability.  The guidelines and announcements 
seem haphazard and unclear but the main message remains 
the same - keep your distance from others - if that is 
impossible, such as in shops and on pubic transport, wear a 
mask.  The fact remains that coronavirus need a body to 
survive, as far as possible we have to make sure we do not 
freely offer our own bodies to allow the continuation and 
spread of the virus. 

 

As restrictions are eased and we can see more of family and 
friends, we thank you for staying alert and continuing to 
keep our community safe. 

KEYPOINTS OF THE GOVERNMENT 
CORONAVIRUS REGULATIONS ON PAGE 6 

 

A63 
The Parish Council have been in continued talks with North 
Yorkshire County Council Highways about speeding on the 
road and the need for a crossing.  On 23rd June the NYFPCC 
announced that applications could be made to the ‘AJ1 
Project Road Safety Fund’, money raised from the sale of the 
number plate ‘AJ1’. It was immediately added to the July 
agenda for discussion because Councillors believed it could 
help to convince Highways to install a crossing, despite being 
told on 12th March when requesting a new Risk Assessment 
of the road that: 
 “Funding is only allocated for investigation of sites by 
Traffic Engineers where there is an actual need to improve 
safety and reduce personal injury and as there is no collision 
history this is not a priority site”  and  
 “...the site does not meet criteria for a permanent 
facility at this moment in time”  and  
 “...the location would still need to meet the criteria 
irrespective of who is funding it” 
 

On 16th July at the PC meeting it was agreed to create a 
focused committee of councillors who would write the 
funding bid, the committee members are Cath Protheroe 
and Jeff Bramley who had already conducted surveys on the 
road to collect data to back up the need for a crossing, and 
also Mike Dunne who has been involved with the Highways 
department throughout his career.  Following the dreadful 
news of a child being hit by a car on Main Road on 20th July, 

Highways have attended a site meeting with District 
Councillor Pearson and Richard Sim (Parish Council 
Chairman) and agreed to arrange assessments for the 
viability of a crossing.  
 

The community have come together and formed a Road 
Safety Action Group on Facebook and the PC will be 
appointing a councillor as an official liaison at the 3rd August 
meeting to ensure the group and the council can work 
together efficiently to get the village the crossing it needs.  
Find out more about the group on page 7. 
 

The Parish Council wish a speedy recovery to Neo and 
continue to work on the funding bid whilst awaiting the 
findings of the NYCC assessments. 
 

PARK & RECREATION AREA 
The Parish Council were able to re-open play equipment at 
the park and open air gym at the recreation area for people 
to enjoy.   The equipment underwent a maintenance check 
and a clean and the areas now have signage as 
recommended by the government.  Please do not enter 
these areas if you have symptoms. Take your own hand 
sanitiser and remember to keep your distance from those 
not in your ‘bubble’. 
 

Repairs to fencing around the MUGA were quoted at £2390 - 
this was mindless vandalism - please respect the facilities 
provided.  The Parish Council have agreed to install CCTV. 

 

BAG DISPENSERS 
The Parish Council have 
provided dog waste bag 
dispensers at four points in 
the village so there really is 
no excuse for not cleaning 
up after your dog. Matt 
Pearson, of Core 
Groundworks, and his 5 
year old son Louie (on work 
experience!) kindly installed 
them at Old Lane, Hough 
Lane, Common Lane and 
Station Road. 

 

YORKSHIRE DAY 
Thank you again to Mr & Mrs Millington for hoisting the 
Parish Council’s Yorkshire Flag to mark Yorkshire Day 2020. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2020 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and any issues that have been 
brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every second Thursday of the month, please check the Notice 
Board or website www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk for the most recent Minutes.  An Agenda for the next meeting will be posted 3 
days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/217937822771507
https://www.facebook.com/groups/217937822771507
http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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H.I.H.G. RECEIVE WELL-DESERVED RECOGNITION 
Celia Barnes, Victoria Britton and the Hambleton Isolation 
Help Group volunteers have received an acknowledgement 
from the North Yorkshire Lieutenancy for their work to 
support the local community during the Covid-19 
pandemic.  As we know, many people were, and still 
remain, isolated and struggling for everyday supplies and 
socialisation.  The Hambleton Isolation Help Group was 
speedily formed and quickly became a well organised and 
efficient way of getting help to those who needed it.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Celia Barnes (L) and Victoria Britton (R) 
 
The cards state: 

“A heart-felt note of gratitude for the extraordinary 
support and service shown by you and your 
colleagues during this COVID-19 crisis. 
Thank you for all you have contributed in ensuring 
that everyone is kept as safe and well as possible” 

 
The cards also included a hand written note and were 
signed off by Mrs Jo Ropner, the Lord Lieutenant. 
 
Celia said: 

“It’s lovely to have the acknowledgment for all those 
who volunteered to help their neighbours in the 
village whether through HiHG or independently.” 
 

The volunteers have selflessly offered their time and 
assistance throughout the pandemic and will continue to 
offer this valuable service to our community.   You can find 
information on the group and the services it offers on 
page .   
  
About the Lord Lieutenancy 
The Lord-Lieutenant of North Yorkshire is Her Majesty’s 
representative in the County, charged with upholding the 
dignity of the Crown. North Yorkshire is the largest 
geographic Lieutenancy in England and has a population of 
1,135,800. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Lord-Lieutenant heads up the promotion of civic, 
commercial, voluntary and social activities within the 
County and thus is part of the fabric of North Yorkshire, the 
City of York and Teesside in all its manifestations. By 
statute, Lord-Lieutenants retire at the age of 75. 
 
Johanna Ropner has been appointed Her Majesty’s Lord-
Lieutenant for North Yorkshire. 

www.nyll.org.uk 

https://www.nyll.org.uk/about/her-majestys-lord-lieutenant-of-north-yorkshire/
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W 
e are pleased to say that our volunteers are still helping people who 
are shielding or isolating and will continue to do so for as long as is 
necessary. They will help with shopping, collecting food from the 
food bank or collecting prescriptions. We are here to help anyone of any age.  

 
For people with access to the internet, the Hambleton Isolation Help Group Facebook page is still active 
and includes some of the items posted by Selby District AVS on their page, the information covers a 
variety of subjects. 
The NHS web page https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ contains information about 
various aspects of the virus. 
 
Another very useful source of information can be found here : 
 
The document is entitled “Lifting Lockdown, Tips from a GP” by Dr Farhana Rahman, and the main 
section highlights how ‘Easing Lockdown’ does not mean ‘Back to Normal’ and it also provides a COVID-
19 Toolkit. This guidance does not replace the government guidelines.  Sadly the document is far too long 
to reproduce here but a small extract from the introduction is written below: 
 

 

“As we work towards rebuilding some much-needed levels of normality back into our lives, we can 

empower ourselves with knowledge and safer practice whilst staying mindful that the risk is not evenly 
spread in society. In this way we can protect ourselves and each other. 
 
The virus has not gone away and the following truths remain unchanged: 
 Your body is just as susceptible to catching the virus as before. 
 The virus is just as capable of making you very sick/causing death as before. 
 The virus itself is just as contagious as it was before. 
 There is no effective treatment. 
 There is no vaccination. 
 If the spread increases, the virus can put us back into lockdown again. 
 However, knowing your risks, how to manage them and how to engage with policies to control the 

virus can help us to move forward together and fight fear head on.” 
 
 
The latest Government guidance can be found at https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus and there are a few of 
key points over leaf. 
 
We are grateful to Hambleton Parish Council who continue to have information about COVID-19 and 
HiHG on their Website.  

 
Please stay safe as we start to go out and about and follow the latest guidance. 

 
If you need help or if you just need someone to have a chat with please contact one of the phone 
coordinators, the numbers are: 

 
 Celia  01757 228649 
 Emma 07947 462 121 
 Jessica     07769 266 618 
 Katie  07759 520 227 
 Executive committee 07944 695 756 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/59e25ad12aeba5a494000355/t/5f006fb4e00a235fe3591c35/1593864119332/Lifting+Lockdown+Tips+From+A+GP.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus
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O 
n the 17th July the Government issued 
guidance on how to meet people from 
outside your household which can be 
found at https://www.gov.uk/guidance/

meeting-people-from-outside-your-household-from-
4-july.  
 
Listed below are just a few of the subjects covered 
and a small amount of information. There is far too 
much information to be able to reproduce here.  
  
FACE COVERINGS should be worn on public 
transport and in shops from 24th July.  It is 
advised you wear them in any space where social 
distancing will be difficult.  There are exemptions 
which can be found on the website. 
 
Where to meet indoors 

 Members of 2 different households can meet 
in any indoor space, including a private home 
(anyone in your support bubble counts as one 
household). Anyone in your support bubble 
counts as one household. 

 You should, wherever possible, socially 
distance from people you do not live with or 
who are not in your support bubble and take 
particular care to maintain excellent hygiene – 
washing hands and surfaces – when using 
shared facilities like bathrooms. 

 

Where to meet outdoors 

 You can meet people in both public and 
private outdoor spaces, such as gardens, 
yards or roof terraces – but you should 
maintain social distancing at all times with 
people who are not in your household or 
support bubble. Garages, sheds or cabins are 
all indoor areas where the risk of transmission 
is as high as if you were in a small room in a 
house. 

 If you do need to use the toilet in someone’s 
home or are passing through to access 
someone’s    garden, try to avoid touching 
surfaces and if you use the toilet wash your 
hands thoroughly, wipe down surfaces, use 
separate towels or paper towels and wash or 
dispose of them safely after use. 

 

Going to a pub or restaurant with members of 
another household 

 When eating or drinking out with people you 
do not live with, you should only meet one 
other household if you are seated indoors. 

 If you are eating or drinking outdoors, you can 
do so with one other household or in a group 
of up to 6 people from different households. 

You should take care to limit your interactions 
with anyone outside the group you visit these 
places with. 

 In all cases, people from different households 
(unless in support bubbles) should ensure 
they socially distance as much as possible. 
Premises should also take reasonable steps 
to help you do so in line with COVID-19 
secure principles. 

Sharing food and drink 

 You should try, wherever possible, not to pass 
each other food or drink unless you live 
together or are in a support bubble together. 
You should ensure that plates or utensils are 
thoroughly cleaned before use. Wash your 
hands frequently and thoroughly for at least 
20 seconds and use disposable towels if 
possible 

 

Using garden equipment 

 You should not share garden equipment with 
people outside of your household or your 
support bubble because of the risk of 
transmission from shared surfaces. You could 
bring your own equipment or if you have to 
use chairs, for example, you should wipe them 
down carefully with household cleaner before 
and after use. 

 You should try to avoid shared equipment. For 
example you should use your own tennis 
racquet, golf club or basketball. Any 
equipment that is used should be cleaned 
frequently. Cleaning should be particularly 
thorough if it is to be used by someone else. 

 You should avoid using paddling pools and 
private swimming pools with people outside of 
your household or support bubble. 

 

Playing sport 

 The government has published guidance on 
how team sports can restart safely. 

 Sports governing bodies are developing 
tailored guidance outlining how their sport can 
be conducted safely, which will be reviewed 
by Public Health England. People should 
follow the approved guidance when playing 
team sports. 

 

Group prayer 

Places of worship can open for services and group 
prayer, but should operate in compliance with 
COVID-19 secure guidelines.  

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/meeting-people-from-outside-your-household-from-4-july
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/meeting-people-from-outside-your-household-from-4-july
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/meeting-people-from-outside-your-household-from-4-july
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-guidance-on-phased-return-of-sport-and-recreation
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Regular window cleaning slots now available. All 

aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a call 

and we will make your 

property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

I 
 am writing this in early July and so far we 
have no specific reopening date in mind but 
we have had lots of information setting out 
how a reopening could happen and the 

procedures we would need to put in place first so l 
am remaining very optimistic that the longed for 
resumption of Chapel will happen fairly soon.  We 
have all tried so hard to participate in some form of 
worship but nothing can replace the fellowship and 
support felt actually attending a service in Chapel. 
 
Although Chapel has stood silent for all these 
weeks we have not neglected it.  We have given it a 
good clean and the hedge has been trimmed and 
the garden attended to.  Our minister Christine has 
donated a beautiful shiny relatively new piano and 
stool. It has even been tuned! It looks brilliant.  The 
old organ that was unrepairable, and an extremely 
old piano have gone so the place looks much 
better. All we need now is an opportunity to show 
it off. 
 
Our other exciting piece of news is we now have a 
Facebook page.  You can search for us at 
@HambletonChapel.  There will be links to online 
services and children’s activities and information 
about Chapel and the wider circuit. We are very 
grateful to Margaret for sorting this out for us and 
running the page. 
 
We continue to keep in contact with each other 
over the phone and email and have even  managed 
garden get togethers when the weather permitted. 
We continue to think of you all in the village and 
pray for a swift and safe return to some form of 
normality. 

 
Very best wishes 

Everyone at Chapel  
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Hambleton History Lives 

Hambleton History Research & Archive Association 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Prior to 1834 the only way to travel between Leeds and Selby was by road, the Pigot’s Yorkshire Directory 

1834 included and advertisement of the stage coach leaving from the Bull & Mouth on Briggate at 0500, 

which included a stop in Hambleton arriving in time to catch the packets (boat) to Hull. 

Hambleton Railway Station was opened 22nd September,1834 when the LNER (London North Eastern 

Railway) opened the Leeds Selby line which was built to compete with the Aire and Calder Navigation. 

The first train left Marsh Lane Leeds at 0630 and was hauled by locomotive Nelson and arrived in Selby 

for 0900. Whether any of the villages went to watch this event we will probably never know.  By 15th 

December the line was fully opened for goods as well as passenger services. However the  station 

masters house was not built until a few years later as there was an advertisement in the Northern Echo in 

October and November 1836 for a tender to build the house. 

In 1839 the Selby line was linked to the York & North Midland Railway at Milford junction. There was a 

fatal train crash just outside the station on 5th May, 1853 at 2330 the Express Train from London      

arrived at Hambleton but tragedy struck as it left the station the engine left the track killing John      

Thompson driver and Joseph Sykes stoker.  

A timetable in 1857 for the North Eastern Railway York to Hull service showed that it called at         

Hambleton at 8.17, 1.45, 5.10, 7.50 and 1030. 

In 1875 an excursion train was run for the Yorkshire Exhibition of Arts & Manufacturers in Leeds, the 

outward fare for a 3rd class journey was 2s 0d and the return 1s 6d, children between 3 and 12 years 

could travel half price. 

The train was used to transport goods from Hambleton to Selby for many years. Anson Brothers in the 

early 1900s advertised that their goods would be transported by train and empties could be returned to 

Hambleton Station. School children from Hambleton who went to Selby or Drax used to use the train. 

School and Sunday school trips also travelled by train which enabled trips to places like Bridlington and 

Scarborough. 

Farmers also used the train and one of the oral histories includes a memory of collecting cattle from the 

station and walking them up station road and sometimes down the main road to the farm. Delivering sugar 

beet or potatoes to the station in winter was sometimes very difficult as it involved backing the trailer with 

the small tractor up the ramps which could be icy and if you skidded there was nothing to stop you falling 

onto the track! 

The station closed to passengers on the 14th September 1959 and to freight on 7th September, 1964 and 

the building and platforms have long since disappeared. 
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GATEFORTH HOSPITAL, HAMBLETON 

I imagine some of you may well be saying ‘oh no it’s not.’ I ask you then to look at the 
picture of the hospital clearly stating Gateforth Hospital Hambleton. I can well 
remember in 1969 being called out to this hospital, the address I was given was 
Gateforth Hospital Hambleton, near Selby.  It may well be that the easiest way to get to 
the hospital was via the A63 at Hambleton –  that was the way I found it in 1969. The 

road from Hambleton via the Hough was still used 
to get to the Hall into the 2000’s. 

The building ceased to be used as a hospital in the 
1970’s, I don’t know the precise date or how much 
it was sold for, but in 1981 it was on offer again for 
25 thousand pounds – and that included 11 acres 
of land. The building was started in 1812, that’s 
the year when Napoleon Bonaparte was being 
kicked out of Russia. 

It’s easy to find the history of this amazing building on the internet – it has had many 
different roles. My youngest daughter held her wedding reception at Gateforth Hall in 
1997 and at that time it was also functioning as a hotel. My wife and I stayed there in a 
beautiful room. I never thought in 1969 that I would end up living so near to this  grand 
building and see it nearly every day. Maybe one day I will get the opportunity to have a 
look around the old place again... 

Gateforth Church was just past The 
Hough at the start of the bridle path. It was demolished  in 1948  and was de-
consecrated by a senior cleric from York. The private residence, Church 
Lodge,  was left standing when the church was demolished.  After Leeds 
Corporation took over Gateforth Hall and turned it into a hospital, the church 
fell gradually out of use and started to decay –  some of the building and 
artefacts apparently ended up at Hambleton Church. I enclose some pictures 
of the church (not easy to find) one of which shows the church in a sorry state 
prior to demolition. Under the church, where the pulpit stood, is the family vault of the Osbaldeston family.  This vault was 
sealed after the demolition in 1948.  

The Parsonage in Gateforth Lane Hambleton was the result of a generous 
gift by Theodosa Brooke Osbaldeston, the 
daughter of Humphrey Osbaldeston, in 
1834 – it cost her £2,000. Theodosa was the 
daughter of Humphrey who had Gateforth 
Hall built. This parsonage became the home 
of the Curates of Gateforth Church, they 
were only Parsons of Gateforth Church 
despite the fact that they lived in 
Hambleton. It became The Vicarage when 
the new Parish of ‘Gateforth and 
Hambleton’ was created in 1915. The 
building is now a private residence. 

Gateforth and Hambleton have some ties... 

Gerald Finlay. 
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H 
ambleton Village Hall is now open for business! 

Many thanks to Jon Welburn who completed a 
Covid-19 Risk Assessment specific to our hall which 

enabled us to implement measures to control the spread of 
the virus when the hall is in use.  Anyone booking will receive 
and agree to adhere to the Covid-19 Risk Assessment and the 
new user Terms and Conditions.  These are available to view 
at https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/ along with lots 
of information about the hall and what goes on there, AND 
you will be able to book and pay for hire through this site too!  
There is also a new email address for the hall : 
HambletonVH@outlook.com 

During lockdown the floor has been polished, it looks 
fantastic, and there has been a paint job in the main hall 
which really freshens up the look of the hall.  The trustees will 
continue to make their way through the hall’s to-do list!   

We are really looking forward to welcoming our groups back - 
Pilates and Yoga plan to be starting back in September with 
control measures in place, but we do understand that it will 
be difficult for many groups to return for the foreseeable.  
This leaves lots of availability , including Friday and Saturday 

evenings 
should you 
require the 
facilities.  
Please drop us 
an email to 
discuss your 
requirements, 
remember the 
small hall will 
remain out of 
use. 

 

CONTROL MEASURES: 
 

 hand sanitiser dispensers at the front door, in the 
kitchen and in the main hall.  

 sanitising spray and blue roll to clean surfaces, touch 
points and equipment before and after use.   

 smaller lidded pedal bins; we will need you to empty 
the bins you have used after your session into the 
large external in. 

 The external bin is now emptied weekly, and our 
cleaning contractors are paying specific attention to 
sanitising all the touch points such as switches and 
handles. 

 Each group leader must have contact details of people 
attending their session for Track and Trace purposes 
and management must have contact details for the 
group leader.  

 Our COVID -19 Risk Assessment includes control 
measures your group can implement to reduce the risk 
of spreading the 
disease. 

https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/


12 

 

  NEWS FROM ST. MARY’S CHURCH 

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2020 

12 

       St Mary’s Church 

 

 

 

 

Important Announcement! 

We are pleased to announce that from July 19th, St Mary’s Church will be open 
for Public Worship when we plan to have a short service of quiet prayer at 
3.30pm. This feels like a very big step, especially after so many weeks of lockdown. Going into lockdown 
felt strange, but I think many of us eventually got used to it. Human beings are very adaptable – that’s one 
of the main reasons there are so many of us! However, coming out of lockdown is so much more 
complicated! 

We have had to make some changes to the way we run St Mary’s so we can do our best to keep people 
safe. To comply with social distancing guidelines, we will be able to welcome 23 people to services at a 
time. Please do feel welcome, but if more people arrive we will ask you to return on a different Sunday. 
There will be a one way system in place in church, and there will be help on hand if you find it confusing. 
We’ve tried our best to make it straightforward. There will be hand sanitiser, which we will ask you to use 
on your way in and out. Sadly, we aren’t allowed to sing in church yet. There will be new service leaflets 
which we will ask you to keep and bring with you when you come again. 

St Mary’s has been deep cleaned in preparation for re-opening and we are really looking forward to 
starting up again. 

We plan to have services of Holy Communion at 9.15 on July 26th, August 1st and August 8th. 

We will continue to make recorded services available for those unable to come to church. We plan to 
record the services as they happen in church and then make them available after the event. 

We plan also to be ready to offer the church for funeral services, though numbers will be limited to 30, 30 
is better than the 10 currently allowed at crematoria. We will not be able to sing, but we will be able to 
remember loved ones together and commend them to God. 

Baptisms and weddings will also be possible, subject to similar restrictions on numbers. So, if you would 
like to arrange a funeral, wedding or baptism, please do get in touch: 

Rev Anna Burr 01757 270325 burrannav@gmail.com 

NOTE: The above may be subject to amendment if Government Advice changes. Face coverings are 
optional. 

Up to date information can usually be found on Facebook: www.facebook.com/stmaryshambleton and 
on our Website: http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk where the recorded Benefice Services are located. 

Vicar:  Revd Anna Burr 270325  Churchwarden:  David Ingall 228380  

This Photo by Unknown Author is 

http://www.facebook.com/stmaryshambleton
http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk
https://www.groundup.org.za/article/covid-19-worlds-unprecedented-experiment/
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Age UK Selby District 

Shopping Service 
01757 704115 

Association Voluntary 

Services (AVS) 

01757 291111 

enquiries@selbydistrictavs.org.uk 

Citizens Advice Bureau, 

Selby 

Advice line: 03444 111 444 

Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

District Councillor: 

Chris Pearson 

01757 704202 

cllr.chris.pearson@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: Report a 

stray dog/Dog Fouling 
01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 

School 

01757 228391 

admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Parish Council 

Chair: Cllr Richard Sim 

Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

rich.sim@outlook.com  

07935320677 

jjhambletonpcclerk@gmail.com 

Hambleton Village Hall 

Booking 
07860871523 (temp) 

Independent Domestic 

Abuse Service 
01757 708956 

North Yorkshire Horizon 

(alcohol misuse service) 
01723 330730 

Police – non emergency 
i.e social distancing breach 

101 

Selby Community 

Transport 

Car: 01757 708036 

Minibus: 01757 241041 

Selby District Council 
01757 705101 

info@selby.gov.uk 

Selby War Memorial 

Hospital 
01904 724300 

Vicar: Hambleton Church 

Reverend Anna Burr 
01757 270325 

REPORT AN ISSUE: 
 

MANY ISSUES CAN NOW BE REPORTED TO THE 
APPROPRIATE AUTHORITIES ONLINE BY ANYBODY: 
 

 

DOG FOULING: 

https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling  
 

STREET LIGHT FAULT: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/report-street-light-problem 
 

POTHOLES & MUD ON ROAD: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition
-issues 
 

FLY TIPPING: 

http://www.selby.gov.uk/report-fly-tipping-or-fly-posting 
 

VIEW PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 

www.selby.gov.uk/view-applications-public-access 
 

INTERACTIVE ROADWORKS MAP: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-map 
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